
 
 
 

  

 

 
 

 
 
 

6 May 2021 
 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Next week and the following week, our Year Three and Year Five students will 

participate in the National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy. This is 

an annual event and one which provides some useful data to schools on both 

individuals and on the group as a whole. 

 

NAPLAN data is one assessment used by schools to track student progress and 

the effectiveness of school programs. As a school we employ a number of different 

programs over the whole year level as well as individual assessments to assess 

student progress through the curriculum and towards individual goals. These 

assessments are taking place at several stages throughout the year and teachers 

are assessing students either formally or informally on a daily basis. 

 

Teachers at Emmanuel take the time to get to know each student very well. They 

take the time to listen to each student and to know their interests and abilities. In 

doing this, teachers are well informed about where students are at and what is 

realistic in setting goals for future development, keeping in mind that we have high 

expectations for our students. 

 

A national assessment program such as NAPLAN will give a snapshot of where 

your child is at on the day of the test. Sometimes, children are not well on the test 

days and their test scores can reflect this. Sometimes children will not perform well 

under test conditions and sometimes they will even accidently miss questions 

which can have a detrimental effect on their test scores. Rarely, a child could have 

a few guesses and their test scores will be a surprise to everyone. 

 

Although NAPLAN scores are used widely by the media and other agencies, they 

are only one indication of a child’s abilities. If you want a more thorough and in-

depth analysis of how well your child is going, talk to the teacher. A ten minute 

chat with the teacher is worth more than any written test. 

 

Wishing you every blessing for the coming week, 

 

Geraldine Rostirolla 

Principal                                                                

 

 

 

 
 

Term Two 
 

 
Mother’s Day Picnic 

7 May 
 

 
 

NAPLAN 
11-21 May 

 
School Photos 
25 – 26 May 

 
Mackay Show Holiday 

17 June 
 

Athletics Carnival 
18 June 

 
Last Day of Term 

25 June 
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Our School 

Mission Statement 
 

 
 

 



 
 

Religious Education 
 

 
[[ 

 

ONE FOR THE MUMS – A BLESSING 

   God bless you when it’s Mother’s Day  

      and each day all year through,  

God grant that faith and hope and love  

         will always come to you,  

God be your friend, your guiding light,  

           forever on life’s way, 

  God keep you in His loving care 

         Today and every day. 

 

 
 

 

CELEBRATING MOTHER’S DAY  
 
 

We are having a Mother’s Day Picnic and all mums are 

invited.  It will take place in the playground between the library 

and Year Two/Prep building at 10:30am tomorrow, Friday 7 

May. Please bring a chair or rug and morning tea to share with 

your children. We look forward to sharing this time with as 

many mothers as possible. 

 

 
 

 

MONTH OF MARY - PRAY THE ROSARY FOR AN END TO THE PANDEMIC 
 

This month, Pope Francis has called for a ‘marathon of prayer’. The Rosary will be led from different Marian 

shrines around the world each day. To join the daily live broadcast or view videos of the recitation of the 

Holy Rosary and to see a list of the Marian sites and daily intentions go to: 

https://www.vaticannews.va/en/church/news/2021-05/shrines-around-the-world-linked-for-recitation-of-the-

rosary.html  
 

On Thursday 13 May, on the Feast of Our Lady of Fatima and the 104th anniversary of the first apparition, 

The Rosary will be led from the Shrine of the Blessed Virgin of the Holy Rosary (Portugal).  
 

On 13 May 1917, Our Lady appeared to three shepherd children at Fatima, 

Portugal. It was an apparition that was repeated on the 13th of every month, for 

six consecutive months. Our Lady told the children, "Say the Rosary every day to 

obtain peace for the world and the end of the war."  
 

To find out more about The Rosary and how to pray it, go to:  

http://www.catholic.org/prayers/rosary.php 
 

For more information about the apparitions go to:  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XeMq0SpGKrw 
 

To hear the Our Lady of Fatima song go to: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KUQ4jgbxtNQ 

https://www.vaticannews.va/en/church/news/2021-05/shrines-around-the-world-linked-for-recitation-of-the-rosary.html
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/church/news/2021-05/shrines-around-the-world-linked-for-recitation-of-the-rosary.html
http://www.catholic.org/prayers/rosary.php
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XeMq0SpGKrw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KUQ4jgbxtNQ


 
 
The Rosary will be led from St Mary’s Cathedral, Sydney on Sunday 16 May. 
 

This May all classes will be learning about Mary and praying various Marian prayers, including The Rosary. 

I encourage you to do the same. 
 

Each Monday, Wednesday and Friday this month, students and staff are invited to gather in the chapel to say 

The Rosary at lunchtime. We will pray for peace in our families, our school and our world. It was lovely to see 

a large crowd participating on our first day. 
 

“The Rosary has a peaceful effect on those who pray it, leading them to see the face of Christ in others, to 

recognise other’s grief and to yearn to make the world more beautiful, more just, more closely conformed to 

God’s plan.” (Pope John Paul II, 2002) 

 

 

 

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Please pray for the students who will receive the Sacrament of Eucharist for the first 

time this weekend. 
 

Students preparing for First Communion are encouraged to attend the Sacrament 

of Penance tomorrow, Friday 7 May, between 3:30pm - 5:30pm.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

2021/2022 SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
 

A letter detailing the St Joseph’s Sacramental Process and the upcoming Information Session was sent home 

with all Year Four students earlier this term.  
 

If you have an older child wishing to receive the  

Sacraments as part of the 2021/2022 Program,  

please collect a copy of this letter from the school  

office.  
 

The Parent Information Session will be held on  

Wednesday 19 May at St Joseph’s Church. 

 

 
 

VIRTUE OF THE FORTNIGHT 
 

Gratitude is the quality of being thankful and showing appreciation.  It is a mindful acknowledgement of all 

that we have been given.  When we focus on the abundance in our lives, we discover a greater capacity for 

generosity, cheerfulness and contentment. 

 

“If the only prayer you ever say in your entire life is thank you, it will be enough.” 

(Meister Eckhart) 

Celebration of First Communion 

Saturday 8 May 6:00pm St Joseph’s Church 

Saturday 8 May 6:00pm St Brigid’s Church 

Sunday 9 May 7:30am St Brendan’s Church 

Sunday 9 May 9:00am St Joseph’s Church 



 
 

THIS SUNDAY’S READINGS  
 

Acts 10:25-26. 34-35. 44-48 
The Holy Spirit descends on Jews and Gentiles alike. 
 

1 John 4:7-10 
One without love does not know God. 

 

John 15:9-17 
Live on in Christ. 

 

 

For weekly Gospel readings, reflections and meditations go to http://www.prayasyoucan.com.au/ 
 

Download this week’s parish bulletin @  https://rok.catholic.net.au/parish/mackay-st-josephs/# 
 

For Parish News, updates and to book for weekend Masses go to the Catholic Parishes of North Mackay 

and Farleigh Facebook page. 
 

Share in Daily Mass from St Joseph’s Cathedral @ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQeYD6B2cSvFb4zqStn_Brg 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Curriculum Corner 
 

 

Emmanuel Catholic Primary  

Strategic Priorities 2020 – 2022  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Noeleen Kliese 

Assistant Principal Religious Education 

 

http://www.prayasyoucan.com.au/
https://rok.catholic.net.au/parish/mackay-st-josephs/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQeYD6B2cSvFb4zqStn_Brg


 
 

NAPLAN ONLINE DATES: 

Please see below the dates and times during which Year 3 and Year 5 students will be participating in 

NAPLAN Online: 

NAPLAN Online Week One  

 Monday 
10/05/2021 

Tuesday 
11/05/2021 

Wednesday 
12/05/2021 

Thursday 
13/05/2021 

Friday 
14/05/2021 

Morning 
Session 

 

 

 

 

Preparation 

Day – No 

testing to 

occur as per 

NAPLAN 

Guidelines 

Year 3 Writing 
Start time: 9am 
(Paper Based) (40min) 
Year 5 Writing 
Online (42min) 
Start time: 8:45am 

Year 5 Reading 
(50min) 
Start time: 9am 

Year 5 Conventions of 
Language 
(45min) 
Start time: 9am 

 

 Morning Tea 

Middle Session  Year 3 Reading 
(45min) 
Start time: 
11:15am 

Year 3 Conventions of 
Language 
(45min) 
Start time: 11:15am 

 

 Lunch 

Afternoon 
Session 

 Catch up 
Writing tests 

Catch up Writing tests  

 
 

 

NAPLAN Online Week Two 

 Monday 
17/05/2021 

Tuesday 
18/05/2021 

Wednesday 
19/05/2021 

Thursday 
20/05/2021 

Friday 
21/05/2021 

Morning 
Session 

  Year 5 
Numeracy 
(50min) 
Start time: 
9am 

  

Morning Tea 

Middle Session Catch up 
Reading Tests 
 

Catch up 
Language 
Conventions   
Tests 

Year 3 
Numeracy 
(45min) 
Start time: 
12pm 

Catch up Numeracy 

Tests 

 

 

Please Note: Year 3 WRITING remains a paper based test. 

NAPLAN tests the sorts of skills that are essential for every child to progress through school and life, such as 

reading, writing, spelling, grammar and numeracy. It is important to remember that NAPLAN tests are not 

pass/fail tests. At the classroom level, it is one of a number of important tools used by teachers to measure 

student progress. 

In preparation for NAPLAN Online, students across all year levels are engaged in technology lessons and 

are exposed to the knowledge and skills required for successful participation in each of the components of 

NAPLAN, Writing; Numeracy; Reading and Grammar. 

This year a Public Demonstration Site is available and will continue to be updated so as parents can assist 

their children to prepare for NAPLAN Online at home.  The site includes FAQ’s; Parent Information and 

Practice Tests.  If you are interested in looking at this site please follow the link provided. 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site 

https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Janine Refalo 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 

 

 

 

APA News 
 

 



 
 

 

Flu Season Reminder 
 

As you are aware every year Queensland experiences an influenza or flu 

season. As we enter this season it is timely to remind parents and care-

givers not to be complacent about flu. Queensland Health advises that 

where possible, people need to be vaccinated for the flu every year. 

Flu is a virus more serious than the common cold and can be spread 

through talking, coughing and sneezing. Symptoms include sudden fever, 

dry cough, muscle aches and pains, fatigue, headache, sore throat and a 

stuffy or runny nose. 

If your child has flu-like symptoms, the following is advised:  

• Keep your child home from school; 

• Ensure your child washes their hands regularly with soap and water or sanitiser gel; 



 
 

• Encourage your children when coughing or sneezing, to cover their mouth and nose with disposable 

tissues which should be disposed of immediately; 

• Ensure they drink plenty of fluids and get lots of rest; 

• Consult your doctor if you are concerned about their symptoms. 

Queensland Health Guidelines advise that individuals displaying flu like symptoms should  stay at home until 

such symptoms have passed (normally 5-7 days).   

Families should also reinforce the recommended protective actions listed above. 

Increased awareness and ongoing attention to prevention and control measures, such as vaccination and 

good hygiene, are steps that we can all promote to reduce the impact of influenza. 

 

Amanda McDonald 

Assistant Principal Administration 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Council Representatives 

 

Congratulations to our Student Council Representatives elected for Term 2.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Pumped Sport 

 

Pumped Sport’s new Ninja Dash event is coming to Emmanuel Catholic Primary School on Tuesday the 25 

May starting at 3.15pm and runs for 75 minutes. Cash or credit card payments can be made on the day to 

Pumped Sport. Children kindy aged and older are $15 and toddlers are $10. For more information and to 

register head to https://pumpedsport.com.au/events/ 

 

Please note:  This is not a school related event.  All enquiries are to be directed to Pumped Sport via the 

communication channels on the flyer.   

 

 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/qasHCVAR0xtPX8WYiGJuY9?domain=kindysport67585.lt.acemlnc.com


 
 

School Fees 
 

Term 2 Parent Statements 

All families should have received their parent account statement via email last Friday, 30 April.  If you have 

not received your statement, please contact the Finance Office immediately.  Alternatively, these statements 

can be found on Parent Lounge.   

 

Sport News 

 

Congratulations to 5W student Kaiden Neilsen who has been selected to be a member of the Queensland 

School Sport 10-12 Years Swimming Merit Team 2021. Unfortunately, due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, QSS 

teams will not be competing at any higher competition in 2021. However, we would like to congratulate Kaiden 

and acknowledge this fantastic sporting achievement! Well done Kaiden! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

TERM TWO - WEEK TWO  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classroom Student  Reason for Award 

6TR Marli W For the enthusiasm and dedication you demonstrate towards your classroom work.  You are 
a true leader both inside and outside of our classroom.  We love the effort you are putting 
into your school work and it is really paying off.  Well done Marli.   

6S Lara P For consistently working to the best of your ability in class. You always give your best effort 
and you are a pleasure to teach. 

6K Indi B For the positive and joyful way you enter our classroom each day. You are always ready to 
tackle challenges and strive to do your best in all that you do. Thank you for being such a 
valued member of Grade 6 Indi! 

5W Calvin C For your dedication towards improving your reading and mastering your skills. Keep up the 
great effort Calvin.  

5W Maeve T For your persistence when learning new concepts. You always take your time to ensure you 
understand and always complete your work to a high standard. Well done Maeve! 

5S Noah B For the amazing effort you have been putting into your persuasive writing pieces. Well done 
for composing such an informative, well-written persuasive text on why all families should 
have a pet.   

5C Josh G For always enjoying school and demonstrating the correct way to behave in all situations. 
What a wonderful role model you are! Thank you Josh. 

4W Finn B Finn is a helpful, reliable student who offers assistance to his peers and his teacher. This is 
very much appreciated. 

4W Isla C Isla is generous in helping her peers and teacher. Her thoughtfulness and assistance is 
always appreciated. Thank you Isla! 

4S Harper S For displaying such a wonderful effort when using description in her written work. It makes 
your writing interesting and such a joy to read. Well done Harper! 

4S Reyne G For displaying such an enthusiastic attitude towards sharing the events of your holidays 
with the class. He showed such effort and focus to write about his holidays. Keep it up 
Reyne! 

4E Isabella B For the enthusiasm you exhibit towards your learning especially your participation during 
writing lessons. Isabella you eagerly share your ideas and give positive feedback to others. 
Well done! 

3W Mason R For the huge improvement in your reading.  You have been a reading star in the classroom 
and at home.  Keep up the great work Mason! 

3W Koby B Congratulations Koby on your beautiful behaviour in the classroom and the way you have 
contributed to our classroom discussions.  We have loved how confident you have become 
to share your ideas and thoughts with the class.  Keep it up Koby! 

3HB Tyler T For your enthusiastic approach to reading groups this term.  Your attitude is contagious and 
we love listening to your ideas. 

3HB Connor G For your fantastic start to Term Two and improved behaviour.  Congratulations Connor. 

3B Taya O Congratulations Taya on the effort you are showing to complete all tasks. Keep up the 
wonderful attitude! 



 
 

3B Liliana L For consistently working to the best of your ability in everything you do. You always apply 
an amazing effort and you are a wonderful role model to your peers. You are a Grade Three 
super star! 

2R Talitha D For working well in class and always trying your best to complete your work. Well  
done, Talitha! 

2C Sophia W For being a polite, responsible member of 2C. You are a great role model, Sophia.  
Keep up your fantastic work!  

1T Nate T For the enthusiasm and effort you put into each learning task. Nate, you are always eager 
to learn and try your best in everything you do. Miss Thomas is so proud of the way you 
tackle challenges and inspire your peers. You are a superstar!  

1M Michael S For displaying creativity and imagination in the classroom with your illustrations and story 
writing.  Keep up the wonderful effort Michael. 

1M Connor A For being a helpful and hardworking student, who is a pleasure to have in the classroom.  
Keep up the great effort in all areas of your work.  Well done Connor! 

1J Nate S Nate, thank you for being such a hard worker and always trying your best. The hard work 
that you're putting into your writing is starting to show. Keep up the great work. 

Prep S Lucy H For the wonderful idea sharing you have. We love listening to your ideas and answers to 
questions. It has been so great to see your confidence grow during our classroom 
discussions. Keep it up Lucy!  

Prep J Cadence S For consistently displaying the 5 L's of Listening in the classroom. Congratulations, Cadence! 

Prep G Aisha W For displaying a positive attitude to all areas of your schoolwork. Keep up the fabulous 
effort you are putting into learning your sounds and reading. You are a superstar!  

Prep G Paxton D For the wonderful effort you are putting into all areas of your schoolwork. Keep up the 
great work Paxton. I am so proud of you. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Stay connected with us by following our Facebook page for 

regular updates, photos and stories. 

 

 

 

Tuckshop News 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 10 May: Talthia Swan 

Tuesday 11 May: Tamara Flynn 

Wednesday 12 May: Lerryn Tickle 

Thursday 13 May:  Michelle Buckeridge 

Friday 14 May: Asinate Waqa 

 Meggs Weissman 

 Help Wanted 

  

https://www.facebook.com/EmmanuelCatholicPrimarySchool/


 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


